Westmoreland Town Board
Year End Meeting

December 28, 2023
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this Year End meeting to order at 8:00 A.M. on Tuesday, December 28, 2023.  Present at this meeting were Councilpersons Burton Seymour, Randy Rundle, Charles Hebbard and Kirk Donley, as well as Planning/ZBA Co-Chairperson Roger Potenski.
Supervisor Eisnor stated that the sales tax was up $321,087.00 over last year’s amount.  
Supervisor Eisnor will be researching new phone carriers, as the current provider, Ring Squared, has been steadily increasing prices.
Supervisor Eisnor expressed the need for new windows on the Town Hall, and replacement of all the lights for LED bulbs, to be completed in 2024.

Supervisor Eisnor advised the board that the demand for payment letter from the school regarding the disparity in tax assessment from Elevate CNY was denied by insurance.  The matter has been turned over to Attorney Mattacola.
123 Councilperson Rundle advanced a motion to approve and order paid the Highway claims, vouchers #282 through #302, which total $65,211.55.  Councilperson Hebbard seconded the motion.  All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Eisnor declared the motion carried.
124 Councilperson Donley advanced a motion to approve and order paid the General Fund, vouchers #422 through #441, which total $9,476.46.  Councilperson Hebbard seconded the motion.  All Board members  voted AYE and Supervisor Eisnor declared the motion carried.
125 Councilperson Seymour advanced a motion to approve and order paid the claims of the water districts as follows:
Tindall Water District

Vouchers #22-#23


which totals

$    301.00

Westmoreland Water District    Vouchers #80-#83


which totals

$    812.12
Spencer Water District

Vouchers #23-#24

 
which totals

$    301.00
Councilperson Rundle seconded the motion, all Board members present voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.
126 There being no other business to be brought before the Board, Councilperson Seymour advanced a motion to adjourn this meeting.  Councilperson Hebbard seconded the motion.  All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Eisnor declared the motion carried and adjourned the meeting at 8:15 A.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk

